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Learning Together – Empowered for Life 

  

Dear parents and carers 
 

Thank you very much for your support with Open Evening, however you were 
involved. It was a great success, with visitors coming in from far and wide. We 
noted how much interest there was from families a little further afield and 
they were all keen to find out about the distinctive Yateley School offer and by 
all accounts left pleased and keen to join us. I should point out from the outset 
what superb ambassadors the students have been for our school. Their 
enthusiasm and commitment to the school is unparalleled in my experience 
and they bring the whole thing to life. I know the guides leading the ours did a 
super job, as of course did the young people helping in departments. Thank 
you! Despite the fact that other local schools held open evenings on the same 

night, over 600 people visited us! It is worth noting that successful applicants have come from over 30 primary schools 
into our current year 7 and placing Yateley School as first choice on the application form and applying within the 
correct timescale meant that those families did all get a place. Also, a number of people have enquired about 
transport and we will, of course, be responsive to need and look to extend and enhance our school bus network as 
required. It is also worth noting that we have Open Mornings on Tuesday and Wednesday of next week and our school 
will once again be on show during the working day. 
 

Geography fieldwork Year 13 had a very successful week in Dale, 
West Wales this week. They completed their four days of 
compulsory fieldwork for their Geography non-examined 
assessment, which is 20% of their A level grade. Students also 
spent time in the classroom looking at a variety of fieldwork 
techniques, analysing data and presentation techniques. Students 
have chosen a variety of human and physical topics that they will 
now be working on up until Christmas.   

The students were an absolute credit to Mr Tidd and Miss Self - a 
particular highlight for them was crabbing on Wednesday night as 
a treat for their hard work!  They were incredibly impressed with 
the students’ commitment and hard work throughout the week; 
two of them even went straight into open evening as tour guides! 

All rise for the judge! Thanks to Mrs 
Rampton, the Criminology 
Department has been extremely 
fortunate today to welcome "Your 
Honour" Angela Morris Winchester 
Crown Court judge, who shared a 
wealth of information on her role as 
a County Court Judge, the roles of 
various judges from District Judges 
to High Court and careers paths 
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within the Legal profession, including roles such as lawyers and barristers. The students learned about cases, roles and 
responsibilities within the courts and the qualifications required; including the various routes available to qualify as 
Lawyers and Barristers. Students were able to try on gowns and wigs and discuss topics such as the death penalty, 
sentencing and responsibilities of the jury and magistrates.   

 
Visiting author. We were delighted to welcome Matt Dickinson to the school on Friday.  Matt is a climber, explorer, 
film-maker and writer and has written a number of books, both fiction and non-fiction, using his life experiences.  Matt 
has successfully climbed to the top of Mount Everest 
and engaged the whole of year 8 with stories of his 
experiences and, also, his writing journey. 
 
Matt enhanced his talk with short videos and photos 
of his expeditions and held nothing back in describing 
the hazards of living in these treacherous 
environments.  His talk was informative, interactive 
and enjoyable and kept the year 8 students engaged 
throughout, with students asking plenty of questions 
at the end. Matt also ran a creative writing workshop for a number of year 9 students where they explored the topic, 
'Should Mount Everest be closed?' Students were also able to purchase one of Matt's books and have it signed by 
Matt; a lasting reminder of a memorable day! 

 
Sixth Form Open Evening  

A reminder for all Year 11 students and families that the Sixth 
Form Open Evening is on Thursday 6th October and we are 
looking forward to welcoming all the prospective Sixth 
Formers, both from our own school and from other 
secondary schools in the area. Please ‘like and share’ any 
Social Media posts and help us to make sure that any families 
with year 11 students within travelling distance come along 
to see what life in an outstanding sixth form is really like.  
 
 

 
Student Stars of the week 
 
Our stars of the week this week are Ethan Moxham in 10PS and Nicolas Olmos in 9PS. 
These two exceptional students have had a long association with the Scouting 
movement and have been both active and accomplished within its ranks. Following a 
selection weekend, Nicolas has secured a place on the highest accolade of all – a 
place on the International Scout Jamboree which takes place in South Korea next 
year. This is an exceptional achievement and one that is offered to a very select few. 
Similarly competitive is Ethan’s place secured on ‘Project 23’; a European equivalent 
of the jamboree. Congratulations on this gaining this extraordinary opportunity. They 
now have to fund raise intensively – including completing a 22-mile sponsored walk 
last weekend from Richmond Bridge to Tower Bridge; a trek that took them 7½ hours. 

 
Yours sincerely 
Paul German 
Headteacher 
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National Online Safety – Guidance for Parents 
The National Online Safety (NOS) - https://nationalonlinesafety.com/ website is a fantastic resource for schools and 
parents when it comes to guides around being safe online.  
There are so many guides that there is actually too many for the school to download and share with parents, therefore 
we wanted to share with you the guide page where you can scroll through the numerous guides. If you wanted access 
to these 1 page guides, then simple create e a free account and they are yours to download and use - 
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides 
 
Various examples of these one page guides are: ‘What parents need to know about Tik Tok’, ‘Tips for supporting 
children dealing with grief’, ‘What parents need to know about Instagram’, ‘What parents need to know about keeping 
their child safe online’, and many more.  
 

Attendance Matters! 
It does seem obvious doesn’t it, but attendance at school does matter. It is so important that students attend school 
as much as possible (ideally 100% of the time). There is a clear link showing that good attendance will support a 
student’s academic success and personal development.  
Therefore, please can we ask for your support (especially coming into the darker and cold months) to ensure that your 
child attends school on time and every day.  
Of course, if they are really ill then they should get better at home, but also don’t forget that if we feel a student 
needs to go home we have a school nurse to make that decision.  
So please help us help your child by ensuring they attend school every day. 
 

Tutor Time – Week of 26th September 
We have altered our tutor time programme for 2022/23 to have an increased focus on important aspects of students 
life education. Each week we will share with parents the summary details of what has been covered so you are aware. 
What was covered this week is summarised below: 
 

• National Focus Week – Recycle Week - https://www.recyclenow.com/news-and-campaigns/recycle-week-
campaign  

• Wellbeing Tip – ‘Give more’ 

• Year Assemblies 9, 10, 11 – Focus on the opportunity for students to attend the Camps International summer 
trip (lead by Ms Ford) 

• CAMHS Best Version of You (Session 4) – Year 7 looked at exam stress and mindfulness  

• Safeguarding (How to help) – Year 8 to 11 looked into how you can help others that might be involved in 
bullying 

• Careers – Careers programme for Year 10 students looking at plans for their future.  

• Study Skills – Year 11 getting support for their final year and preparing for their exams and getting the most 
out of their studies.   

• Literacy – Year 8 and 9 continued their reading and literacy development 
 
To provide parents with further information about what your child will learn in tutor time in 2022/23 (and how it is 
very much connected to PSHE/RSE this year) we have provided information on our website about the topics and 
learning journeys for your child’s time at Yateley: 
 

• Learning Journeys (what a child in Year 7 to 11 will learn while at Yateley school) - 
https://www.yateleyschool.net/curriculum/ 

• Tutor Time KS3 Plan – CLICK HERE 

• Tutor Time KS4 Plan – CLICK HERE 
 

Mr R Keeble, Deputy Headteacher - Culture 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides
https://www.recyclenow.com/news-and-campaigns/recycle-week-campaign
https://www.recyclenow.com/news-and-campaigns/recycle-week-campaign
https://www.yateleyschool.net/curriculum/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LctTHeZGLEwBoNsdWuHHQ7vHcvGXIqhP/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1VLnIBANqPESOSX5fPiA-G9d2sTB0o-pR/view
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Parents Contacting Children in School Day 
Please can we remind parents that you should not contact your child during the school day via their mobile phone etc. 
If you need to get a message to your child then please contact the main school reception who will organise this. Can 
you also remind your child that they should not be contacting you during the school day on their device but can ask to 
contact home through the correct school procedures (main reception mainly). This is all to ensure safeguarding and 
that we know which messages are going in and out of school.  

 
 

  

ZERO BEHAVIOUR POINTS 
 
Yateley School would like to highlight the following students who went through KS3 without a single behaviour point. 
They were unfortunately omitted from the original list and we would like to congratulate them for their amazing 
achievement. A true credit to the school. 

Harry Brown 
Matilda Taylor 

Samuel Nwachukwu 
Amelia Szal 

James Haggas 
Jessica Cooke 

 

WINTER UNIFORM – FROM MONDAY 3RD OCTOBER 
  
As from Monday 4th October all students in school should be wearing the winter uniform.  
 This simply means that students should not be wearing their summer polo shirts in school. For further guidance 
please do see our uniform guidance policy – Click here 
 

 
HOUSE DANCE COMPETITION 
 
The first event of the new school year is nearly here with the ever-popular House Dance competition. Four houses 
have been eagerly preparing and will showcase their talents on Monday 17th October and Tuesday 18th October at 
7.00pm in the Main Hall. The show is the same both nights, with judging taking place on Tuesday. Tickets are priced at 
£5.00 for adults and children under 16 will be £2.50 and can be purchased via our online payment system. No tickets 
will be sold on the door. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Karen Ellis, Front of House 
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THIS WEEK’S SPORTS RESULTS 
 
Football 
 
The football teams had some frustrating results this week that we will be hoping to bounce from next week. 
 
Year 7 Boys – All Hallows 3 – 0 Yateley – Loss    Calthorpe Park 4 – 1 Yateley Loss 
 
Year 9 Boys – Yateley 0 – 8 Weydon . Loss 
  
Next weeks’ Fixtures  
 
Netball  
 
Yr 10– District Tournament (Mon) 
 
Football  
 
Year 7 Boys – Yateley Vs Collingwood. (H) Mon 
 
Year 8 Boys – Yateley Vs Eggars. (H) 
 
Y9 Football v Tomlinscote  (A) Mon     
 
Yr10 Football Vs Cove (H) Thursday  
 
Rugby  
 
Yr10 Rugby Vs Weydon (A) Friday  
 
Afterschool Clubs  
 
Afterschool clubs will be back to normal after the disrupted week due to Open Day and Evening.  

Mr Wills, PE Department 
 
 
 

UPCOMING IMPORTANT DATES 

Tuesday 4th, Wednesday 5th October - Open Mornings 

Thursday 6th October - Sixth Form Open Evening 

Thursday 13th October  Year 7 Year 7 Tutor Evening (in person) 

Monday 17th October - House Dance Evening Show 

Tuesday 18th October - House Dance Show and Competition 

Friday 21st October  ‘It’s Not OK’ 

Monday 24th – Friday 28th  Half Term 

Sunday 23rd October – Friday 28th October  Year 8 Bude Trip 
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OCTOBER POETRY COMPETITION 

 

THE  IS 
 

THE THEME IS  

The Environment 

 

Illustrate your poem and email it to 

school.library@yateley.hants.sch.uk 
or hand it in to your English teacher by November 1st 


